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“Ask of me, and I shall give thee the heathen for thine inheritance, and the uttermost parts 
of the earth for thy possession.”  Psalms 2:8 

July 2020 

GROWING IN FAITH 

     “We are bound to thank God al-
ways for you, brethren, as it is meet, 
because that your faith groweth ex-
ceedingly…” (2Thes. 1:3a)   
     During the coronavirus pastor  
Israel Villalobos of the last church we 
started, called me and said that be-
cause of the virus the church would 
only be able to send half the the sup-
port to all of the 36 missionaries they 
support or the full support to half of 
the missionaries.  After praying about 
it, pastor Israel decided to send all of 
the support to all 36 missionaries even 
if the church could not pay the rent on 
their building.  He made that decision 
on a Tuesday and the next day pre-
sented it to the church during their 
Wednesday evening service.  The 
church agreed to step out on faith and 
send all of the support.  When they 
counted the offering that night after 
the service, a believer, who had not 
been in a few weeks, had put in 
$36,000 pesos.  Praise the Lord!  That 
gave them enough to be able to send 
all the support to all the missionaries 
and pay the rent on the building.  The 
following Sunday, another family put 
in $10,000 pesos.  Isn’t the Lord 
good!  The faith, not just of the pastor, 
but of the church grew exceedingly! 
      They had canceled their missions 
conference, because of the corona-
virus, but still stepped out on faith and 
took on 4 new missionaries, bringing 
their total to 40 missionaries.  Thank 
God for a pastor that was willing to 
lead his church together to try their 
faith and to prove God’s promise! 

YOUTH CAMP 2020 

 

Our youth with Brother Adrian  
Burden, the preacher for the week. 

Our 8 guys in the front center 
ready to compete 

Our three young ladies 

    We took ten young people to Teen 
Extreme in Pensacola this year.  The 
Lord was good and gave us a great 
week.  Of course, as always, they had 
a great time enjoying all the games 
that were planned, along with the spe-
cial music, the congregationals and 
the skits.  Our youth really bonded on 
this trip and were drawn closer to-
gether.   
     Brother Adrian Burden was the 
speaker and did a super job of getting 
down to the young people’s level and 
reaching their hearts.   

An Invitation 

     Despite the fact that they went 
hard all day till late at night each 
day, the last night, the guys stayed 
up till 4:00 am, talking about the 
messages and crying as they shared 
with one another changes they need-
ed in their life.  Pray we can keep 
this fire growing! 


